
STORYTIME IN THE BUSH
This Thursday (June 22) is the final week of Storytime in the
Bush for Term 2. If you would like to take advantage of this
wonderful program please call or email the school to book
your place.  

June 19 - 23 (Mon - Fri)
June 28 (Wed)
June 28 (Wed)
June 30 (Friday)  
June 30 (Friday)        

TERM 2 IMPORTANT DATES

Week of Worship (POSTPONED!)
PP & Year 1 Excursion Puppet Theatre
Parent Teacher Interviews
Kindy Hospital Incursion
Last Day Term 2
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NOTICE OF 
ROADWORKS

The City of Kalamunda will be upgrading the
Lawnbrook Road East and First Avenue
intersection in the coming weeks.  The work
includes widening of the intersection and
installation of a pedestrian median island on
Lawnbrook Road East.  The work is expected
to take approx 8 weeks to complete and may
cause some disruptions to traffic entering
First Avenue.  While every effort will be made
during these works to minimise the impact on
road users, we thank you for noting this and
being patient as these roads are improved. CHECK UNIFORM LABLES

There are an increasing number of reported lost jumpers
and jackets.  We cannot stress enough the importance of
labelling your child's uniform items.  Please write their
name somewhere obvious on the inside of their jumpers
and jackets.  We also ask that you take a moment this
week to please check the lables on the uniforms that you
have at home as sometimes items get picked up
mistakenly by another student and taken home.  

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS
Parent/Teacher Interviews will be taking
place next Wednesday, June 28.  Details on
how to make your booking will be emailed to
you this week.  

Never stop learning, because life never stops teaching.



UNIFORM SHOPS  OPENING HORUS

Like us on Facebook for regular information, updates
and photos. 
Search for Carmel Adventist College Primary.

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS
Primary Campus - Sport Uniform
Friday - 8.30 am - 9.15am 
Secondary Campus - Formal Uniform
Tuesday and Thursday. 8:30 - 9:30am
The shop will be open for the above times. After 9:30am
the shop will be closed but you can go to reception to still
purchase uniforms up until 10:30am on both of these
mornings.
If you know your size requirements, online orders can be
placed anytime. Pick up is from the senior campus front
reception desk or arrangements can be made for your
child to take it home with them.  Order online by clicking
here;  
https://carmel-adventist-college.square.site/s/shop 
 (formal uniform only).

CHAPEL
Unfortunately due to our guest speaker being sick,
we have had to postpone our Week of Worship
(WOW) to a later date.  We know many students
will be disappointed as it is a highly anticipated
event on the school calendar each year.  We will
keep you updated as to when this event will now
take place.  In the meantime, our usual chapel
program will happen on Friday this week from
8.50-9.30am.    All parents are welcome to attend
any and all of these days.

Upcoming Chapel Programs
DATE
June 23
June 30

PRELIMS

Year 1

SPEAKER
Pr Ben Reynolds
Pr Amy Turner

$10 per player and $2 per spectator. Food and
drink available to purchase. 
All ages welcome to join in or come along and
watch. 

Volleyball Night
Year 12 Prefects have organised a Volleyball Night
on Saturday night, 24 June, between 6:30-9:30 pm at
Hartfield Park, Forrestfield. 

There is both competitive and social options. You
can register to play by scanning the QR code in the
attached poster. No need to register if you are just
going to spectate. 

Only 1 registration per team is needed and you can
also register as an individual and we will add you to
a team.

Carmel Secondary Events

Further details on pg 3 of the newsletter

SEMESTER 1 REPORT COLLECTION
Your child/ren's Semester 1 report will be available for
collection from the front office at school pick-up
Wednesday afternoon (June 28).  If you wish for your child
to take their report home, please get in touch with the
office via email narelle.duncan@cac.wa.edu.au to give
your consent.

KINDY NEWS
There will be a hospital INCURSION for all Kindy
students on the last day of Term 2, Friday June 30. 
 This will be a fun information and hands-on
incursion experience for all the children.

As Kindy students missed out on Trakky Tuesday
they are invited to wear their Trakky Dacks and
Hoodies to school on Wednesday, June 28.  They
will need to bring a gold coin donation to help
raise funds for the 'HowdaHug Chair' in their
classroom.  PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS IS JUST FOR
THE KINDY CLASS.

https://carmel-adventist-college.square.site/s/shop
mailto:narelle.duncan@cac.wa.edu.au



